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Chairperson Tracy Dean called in to order the regular meeting of the Madison County Board of Elections and Registration at 6:30p.m., June 10, 2014, in the Board of Elections and Registration office in the Madison County Government Complex.

OLD BUSINESS:

Item No. 1.  Approval of Minutes

Minutes of Regular Meeting of June 10, 2014.  Minutes have been distributed.

Motion was made by Mr. Smith to approve the minutes of the May 6, 2014 meeting.  Ms. Mathis seconded the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous consent.

Item No. 2.  Challenge Voter Residency:  Cordelia Harris

After being notified by mail, Cordelia Harris was not present at hearing scheduled for June 10, 2014 at 6:30p.m.  Mr. Smith made a motion to remove Cordelia Harris from the Elector’s List of Madison County according to Georgia Code Section 21-2-288(e).  Ms. Mathis seconded the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous consent.

Item No. 3.  Security of Election’s Office

Ms. Dean informed the board all door locks have been changed.  Lt. Wilbanks, Chief of Security, will be checking with Sheriff Kip Thomas to see if he is allowed to keep a spare set of keys in his office.  Lt. Wilbanks no longer has any office keys in his possession.  They have been turned over to the Board of Commissioners.

Item No. 4.  Poll Worker Training
Mr. Smith explained his desired method of training with a curriculum and three separate trainings for managers, assistant managers and clerks.  Ms. Dean does not feel a curriculum is necessary.  She would like to have one training for all experienced workers and a separate training for new clerks.  She will discuss VWD Kits when managers pick up election supplies in July.  Ms. Mathis suggests Mr. Smith make a one page list of all critical duties that all poll workers need to know.  After further discussion, Ms. Mathis made a motion to table poll worker training until the July meeting.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous consent.

Mr. Smith wanted to make sure all poll workers had a copy of the training manual.  After recognition from the Chair, poll managers expressed their desire that their assistant managers be trained at the same trainings they attend.  Managers do not feel there is a reason that managers, assistant managers and clerks be trained separately.
Item No. 5.  Assisting Voters

Mr. Smith passed out a copy of Georgia Code Section 2-2-410 concerning voter assistance by a poll worker and explained his interpretation of the code.  Ms. Dean explained her interpretation and possible problems if another voter saw a poll worker assisting a voter.  After further discussion, Ms. Dean made a motion to table the issue of assisting voters until she could get clarification from Secretary of State.  Ms. Mathis seconded the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous consent.

NEW BUSSINESS:

Item No. 1.  Review of May 20, 2014 General Primary/Nonpartisan Election

Ms. Dean stated there were only minor issues reported and mostly concerned equipment.  These issues were resolved quickly.  She will possibly look in to getting an additional 3-5 ExpressPolls and DRE’s before the General Election in November.

Ms. Dean would also like to streamline paperwork check-in on election night.  She wants managers to be present when memory cards are uploaded in to GEMS.  Memory cards, voter access cards and supervisor cards will be checked in with Ms. Dean.
Mr. Smith questioned the supplemental list provided by the Secretary of State office and why voters on this list had to vote provisional.  Ms. Dean stated she was instructed by Linda Ford, Georgia Secretary of State Elections Director, by email that these voters were to vote provisional and their vote would count.  Mr. Smith stated the poll worker training manual instructed these voters to be encoded on ExpressPoll and be allowed to vote on DRE.  Ms. Dean stated she goes by Secretary of State instructions.  Mr. smith wants orders to come directly from Secretary of State, Brian Kemp and not Linda Ford.  After further discussion and comments from the floor, Ms. Dean will contact Linda Ford and ask her to send a statement in writing stating she has the authority from Secretary of State Brian Kemp to give such instructions.

Item No. 2.  Excel Record of Election Data

Mr. Smith asked for an update of information he requested before the Madison County Board of Elections and Registration was created.  This information included the number of eligible voters in each precinct and the number who voted early, by mail and on election day.  Ms. Mathis asked Ms. Dean how necessary was this information to have before she went to the Board of Commissioners to ask to purchase additional voting machines.  She stated it might be helpful but not necessary.  She stated she nor her staff had the time to compile this data until the elections were over for 2014.  Ms. Mathis suggests presenting to the Board of Commissioners the need to purchase additional equipment.  Ms. Dean can gather more information if the Board of Commissioners need it.
No Statements of Remarks from Citizens

No Further Business

Mr. Smith made a motion to adjourn meeting.  Ms. Mathis seconded the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous consent.  
Meeting Adjourned at 7:55p.m.


